Mr. Roy C. Woodward, Coach, Waverly, Kansas.

Dear Coach Woodward:

Thank you for your kind invitation of the 16th instant to speak during the second week of February. I am enclosing a basketball schedule so you see it will be practically impossible for me to leave my team until after March 6th.

The gasoline rationing is a problem that would doubtless prohibit me from making the trip if I were free. However, I wish you and your team continued success.

Very sincerely yours,

FCA:AH

Director of Physical Education, Varsity Basketball Coach.